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Minutes of the Board of Library Trustees – December 4, 2012 – 7:20PM

Brookline, NH

Present:     Ed Cook             

 
John Lindgren


Louise Price 
                  Steve Russo                      
Myra Emmons, Director 
Helen Ballou
PUBLIC SESSION:
Old Business:
Minutes:
Upon motion by Louise, seconded by Helen, it was moved to accept the minutes of the Board of Library Trustees’ meeting of November 7, 2012.  Motion passed unanimously.
Director's Report:
- Myra submitted the Director’s Report (see attached).
- The automatic door won’t open or close the way it should.  Myra will see if it’s a battery problem or if it needs more attention.
- The Library collected only 11 items during the Food for Fines period.

- The Library is finished with special programs for the year.

Treasurer’s Report: 
- John stated that the town will be increasing its mileage reimbursement to $0.565 beginning January 1, 2013. Upon motion by John, seconded by Helen, it was moved to increase the Library’s mileage reimbursement to $0.565/mile as of 1/1/2013.  Motion passed unanimously.
-John asked Tad, the Town Administrator, how our budget application was faring.  Tad said that it looked like most towns were giving a 2% salary increase for next year.  Health insurance is going up 13.9%; it looks like the Selectmen will propose that the employee share of health insurance costs be increased from 2% to 5% in 2013.  The Selectmen will discuss the budgets at this coming Monday’s meeting.

-In looking over year-to-date budget figures, we have a few hundred dollars unspent in automation, education, equipment maintenance, and a few other lines.  Those amounts should offset the overage in equipment and office supplies.  There may also be some funds left over in the salary line.
New Business:

Website:
Myra would like the Library to have its own website, tied into the town’s site, but separately maintained by the Library.  We would have a separate domain name.  Ed will contact Russ to see if there will be any problem with the Library having a separate site.

John is going on vacation the end of December.  Myra will print the payroll and Ed will sign the checks. 
NONPUBLIC SESSION: 

Helen moved to go into nonpublic session in accordance with RSA Section 91-A:  3, II (a) (b) & (c); seconded by Ed; the motion passed unanimously. 
Myra stated that she interviewed four people for the Assistant Director’s opening.  She would like to offer the opening to Patricia Leonard, a current employee. 

Helen moved to authorize Myra to hire Patricia Leonard as Assistant Director effective December 10 for 22 hours a week at the rate of $16.00 an hour.  Ed seconded; voted unanimously.

There was a discussion of other personnel changes:

-Posting the Adult Programming/Outreach Coordinator 18 hour a week position (at $13.00/hr), with 10 hours on programming/publicity and 8 hours covering the circulation desk

-Cutting the Children’s Programmer position to 18 hours (from the present 20) at $13.00/hr.

- Adding another hour a week to Vicky Sandin’s position

On motion by Helen, seconded by Ed, it was moved to adjourn the nonpublic session at 9:40.  Passed unanimously.
RESUMPTION OF PUBLIC SESSION:
Helen moved to seal the minutes of the non-public session of December 4, 2012; John seconded; passed unanimously.
Upon motion by Helen, seconded by Louise, the meeting was adjourned at 9:42PM.  The next regular meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 8, 2013 at 7PM.


Submitted, 


Steve Russo
